
 
 

 
 

Our Mission: to unite the faith 
communities of Southeast Fairfax County 
to advocate for and serve those in need. 

Our Vision: a diverse and welcoming community 
with essential and adequate resources that reach 

all segments of the population. 

January 12, 2022 

 

Supervisor Dan Storck 

Mount Vernon Governmental Center 

2511 Parkers Lane 

Mount Vernon, VA 22306 

 

 

 

 

Dear Supervisor Storck, 

 

On behalf of Ventures in Community, we want to thank you for the decision to select the available and 

worthy site at Beacon Hill/Penn Daw for the new Kennedy Shelter. We appreciate that the decision 

involved a full review by the community, and was often contentious. VIC will continue to support the 

site during the planning and development stages, and we look forward to celebrating the opening with 

you, as soon as humanly possible. Caring for our most vulnerable is a value we all treasure, in the County 

and in the community. Thank you for upholding that trust. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Brenda Faison and Cathy Hosek 

Co-Facilitators of VIC 

 

 

 

 

 


